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Note from Mrs Durrant                     19th May 2023 

 

Happy Friday everyone,  

It has been a busy week for the Year 2 children who have 

carried out their reading SATS papers. They are working 

on their maths next week so good luck to them once more.   

Congratulations to the Year 5/6 boys cricket team who  

took part in the Havering schools competition this week. 

They played really well and narrowly lost to Engayne, so 

unfortunately have not made the finals this year. Good 

effort boys and good luck to the girls who have their 

competition next week.  

Musical Theatre group performed their show ‘High School 

Musical’ to the children and parents this week and was 

highly entertaining. Thank you to the JOPSPA for 

organising the free pizza, refreshments and raffle which all 

went down a treat at the end.   

We are looking forward to seeing you all on sports day 

next Friday. A letter was sent out this week with more 

details, however if you have any questions then please 

see one of us on the gate. 

Finally, our apologies that the Y1/2 gate was not opened 

at 8:45am this morning, there was a miscommunication of 

who was opening it in my absence. Thank you for your 

patience and our apologies if it made you late.  

Take care and enjoy your weekend. 

 

 

 

DATES FOR DIARIES 
 

22.05.23 Y6 TRIP - HIGH COURT LONDON 
 
22.05.23 Y2 SATS continued 
 
26.05.23 SPORTS DAY  
               9:30-11:30AM R-Y2 AND  
               1-3PM FOR Y3-6 
 
29.05.23  – 02.06.23 HALF-TERM  
 
05.06.23 ALL PUPILS RETURN TO SCHOOL 
 
03.07.23 INSET DAY –NO PUPILS 

 
 

NSPCC SAFEGUARDING  
PANTS – Privates are private! 

 
HTTPS://WWW.NSPCC.ORG.UK/KEEPING-
CHILDREN-SAFE/SUPPORT-FOR-
PARENTS/PANTS-UNDERWEAR-RULE/ 
 

VOTES FOR SCHOOL 

Should we celebrate the Windrush 
generation more? 

WANTED - Push Chairs and kayaks 

If anyone has any unwanted pushchairs 
or kayaks then please let Miss Northwood  
know as we are looking for more forms of 

transport for the children to use at  
lunchtime as part of the OPAL provision.   

 

 

JOPS News 

 

Uniform reminder 
Please can all pupils remember to wear ties with a shirt as this is uniform expectation. The Tie Police will be 

on patrol next week!!!  Y6 hoodies can be worn outside ONLY and on PE days children will need a plain 
white tshirt underneath. 

 
Sports Day – JOPSPA – Friday 26th May 2023 

The wonderful volunteers of JOPSPA will be there next Friday to sell refreshments and raffle tickets. 
 

School Governors 
The governing body met last night and wanted to thank all of the parents and JOPSPA for the fund raising 

that they do for the school. We toured the grounds looking at the latest OPAL zones which have opened and 
were amazed at the changes. They watched films of the children using the resources at lunchtime, so thank 

you all as without your help this would not have been possible.   
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OPAL NEWS! 

 
Dear parents, to make our pebble Memory Path we need some large stones to make borders 

inside which we will lay the children's pebbles. (Please see photograph) 
If you have any, please can you let the office know and drop them off there. One of the 

OPAL Working Group will be happy to help with the unloading of these, if needed. 
 

 
 
  


